SEPTEMBER 1974

HEWSLETTER

.

OF THE

BUSHEY

DISTRICT

SYNAGOGUE NUMBER 15

And so we are two.....and in those two years we have tried out a few ideas in an effort to make the content of the Newsletter both interesting and informative. Our 'Social Page' will now restrict itself to Children's birthdays: we will try to enlist enough 'different' recipes to make a regular feature of this: and we continue to bring to your attention points of interest in Judaism under the heading "Did You Know?" which we started in our last issue.

The Yomim Tovim are almost upon us. Although there is rarely any difficulty in getting a minyan over Rosh Hashanah or Yom Kippur we do sometimes have problems for the services held over Succoth - especially when, as this year, the festival begins and ends on a weekday. So may we appeal to all those who are, or could be, in Bushey at the times of the various services to come along and make sure that we are not short of that important tenth man.....

As many of you may have heard the Shul has recently acquired the premises at 25/27 School Lane - that is the building immediately behind the Shul. It is to be hoped that this will enable us to move much in the way of furniture and kindergarten equipment out of the Shul hall, thus paving the way for the future beautification of the Shul which we have in mind.

000 000 000

Editor - Ronald Cole
"Colne View"
32 Elstree Road
Bushey Heath
WD2 3QY

tel: @1-950.3566

000 000

The Board of Management are pleased to advise members that they have recently appointed a Secretary for the Shul, Mrs Susan Sperber. The Synagogue Office is open every Sunday morning from 10 a.m. until 1 p.m.

000 000 000

are you celebrating? a birthday, a wedding anniversary, or whatever the case may be: if you wish to arrange a special Kiddush in Shul after a Shabbat morning service, please contact the Ladies Guild Catering Officer, Jackie Shulman (tel: 01 - 950.6060)

000 000 000

We wish a very hearty Mazeltov to

- Jenny & Malcolm Baum on the birth of a son, Spencer, a brother for Rachel
- Patti' & Tony Coleman on the birth of a daughter, Joanna Louise, a sister for Suzanne and Robert
- Heather & Vivian Highman on the birth of a son, Jonathan Michael, a brother for Alex
- Vivien & Alan Lehrer on the birth of a son, David, a brother for Rosanna, Danielle and Nicole

000 000 000

We extend our sincere condolences to

- Paul Epstein
- Louis Jacobs
- Mrs Maureen Kafetz
- Ruth & Ronald Kaye
- Mrs Celia Langley
- Elizabeth & Mervyn Silver
- Laurence Stanton
- Alan Wise

on their recent bereavements, and wish them and their families a good and long life.

000 000 000

.....there will be a Shalosh Seudot on Saturday next, 14th September: Mincha will be read at 6.30 p.m.....

000 000 000

# An 'Open' Letter From The Functions Committee

Enclosed with this Newsletter you will find an entry form for a Monthly Raffle which we are organising. The proceeds will go to the Synagogue.

Each month, for eleven months starting in December of this year, there will be a draw for three cash prizes: £25.00, £15.00, and £10.00. Then, in the twelfth month, there will be a draw for the Star Prize - A HOLIDAY FOR TWO IN ISRAEL or SIX HUNDRED POUNDS CASH.

This is a Limited Raffle, with only 200 entrants allowed: so first come, first served.....

Completed entry forms, as well as requests for extra forms for your family and friends, should be sent to Lionel Finkelstein, 22 Titian Avenue, Bushey Heath, (tel: 01-950.1988) AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.

000 000 000

We extend a very warm welcome to the following new members of the community

- Lionel & Patricia Astor, and Mark, Michele and Simon
- Michael Elton
- Howard & Patricia Kramer, and Adam
- Brian & Rosalynd Leader-Cramer, and Cayle and Gregory
- Alan & Joanna Moss
- Michael & Yvonne Waissman, and Bradley, Gary and Paul

000 (00 000

Recipe of the month : PIZZA - Judi Back

- Dough 12 ozs self-raising flour 1 level teaspoon salt 2 ozs butter or margarine 2 ozs grated cheese under ½ pint milk
- Method Put flour and salt in a basin rub in the butter/margarine. Stir in the cheese and add the milk, using a fork. Mix to a rough dough, then knead until smooth. Roll out to \frac{1}{2}" thickness. The dough can be frozen, in which case it should be taken out of the freezer one hour before use. Place on a greased baking tin.
- Topping- Two large time of tomatoes, strained and sieved. Add tomato puree, pepper, salt, paprika and mixed herbs. Put this mixture on the

dough, and add grated cheese. Decorate with capers and/or anchovies. Cook in an oven at 375° electric, or gas equivalent, until browned (anything from 10 to 30 minutes depending on the oven) - keep checking.

P.S. from contributor's husband: if still around after eating this, attend Shul to give thanks.....

000 000 000

We wish a very happy

- first birthday to Gidon Back
- eleventh birthday to Alison Epstein
- sixth birthday to Simon Gold
- first birthday to Marshall Joseph
- second birthday to Melanie Liebert
- second birthday to Jodi Lynn

all of whom have recently or will shortly be celebrating .....

000 000 000

.....we extend a very hearty Mazeltov to Lionel Finkelstein and Harvey Burton, our Chatan Torah and Chatan Bereshit for this year.....both have done a great deal in helping to build the community, and we wish them and their families good health and happiness for many years to come...

000 000 000

get them locally at bargain prices

HIGH-CLASS WOMEN'S

FRENCH

TROUSERS

SKIRTS

AND

TOPS

phone : 01 - 950 2490 at any time

## Menon t or the Libitia' dullar

he housed takes more governorably for though all though who despited blue and heldland out that the the state between the personal personal as the Henry Henry Henry Old Northland Benny Henry Both we retained to be able to may think we retained experience the best to may think we retained experience them were the personal transmit with the former than a retained.

Now that the shull have conditioned the presentance in the point become we have friend fourth these for a translation Newl colony. We therefore spend by collinshing market and constitutions, between the party which all the sound the colony to the the start while the start while the start with the start private to the story privates continue within the property (2001, 4250).

New Marika and her things Nauli and Hilary House for regressionally the thill of at a 25 long thought extend the president of the Helphiel Ballock, such acts the Periodical Sections.

the book mosting will be hold at the house of there! Natman (17 Priory View, bushes booking for the 4249) on Thireday, 19th Deptember, at 0.50 p.m. This weeking will be combined with a talk and demanderables on beauty Transment. Both old and new members are continuity invited.

000 000 000

\*\*\*\*\* the Motivili Reason is under why once senting .... would sell those interested in Joining the Bhul Northell Club please contact either Parid Romick (\*2,450x) or John Rash (\*\*0.7541)...... (here are a few matches already fixed for the next couple of months, and new players

1,14

SUCCESSFOR THE KOL NAMES APPEAL

0,000

Qualified Hebool and Cheder Tengter has ynouncies for Private Lessons.

1.09

Experienced in teaching Hebrew and Religious Bindies, general subjects to Junior Behool level and Geography to G.C.M. 'A' level.

- telephone Elizabeth Finkelstein 950 1988

000 000 000

## Servet Cross the Santal California I properties

The 'Rring A Rottle' Party held to the Shul Hall on Sunday, let September, was a fantastic success - although to would have been nice to see more people there. There was a most enjoyable atmospherer relaxed and friendly. Both the Pool and the Music were excellent. We hope that all members of the community who were unable to come to the Party - in addition to those who did come - will be able to support our 'Ca da & Games Evening' on the 13th October.

We have been offered club facilities at the Hartspring Sports & Leisure Centre for Radminton, Tennis, etc. We are interested in finding out the demand for a sports group of some sort to be started up within the community. Would all those who might wish to participate please contact Geoffrey Silver (92.34064)

000 000 000

OTHER ACTIVITIES ( not under the amplices of the Board of Management)

#### Rushey Israel Rud

The results of the 8th and 9th Monthly Draws were:

July - 1st prime: F'0 : Mrs M. Lampert, 'Grange Corner', The Avenue, Pushey 2nd prime: F25 : A.M. Walker, 7 Northgate, Prince Albert Road, N.W.8. 3rd prime: F15 : M. Leton, 42 Stouroliffe Close, W.1.

August-1st prime: F50 : L.Osper, 6 Mersham Drive, N.W.9.

2nd prime: £25 : S.R. Schwitner, M. Konneth Crescent, N.W.2.

3rd prize: £15 : M.leder, 17 West Heath Drive, N.W.11.

000 000 000

# We wish a very happy

- eighth birthday to Mark Astor
- fifth birthday to Rachel Atkins
- third birthday to Michelle Cole
- sexth birthday to Cayle Londor-Cramer
- tenth birthday to Rosalmna Lehrer
- eighth birthday to Danielle Lehrer

all of whom have recently or will shortly be celebrating .....

000 000 000

OTHER ACTIVITIES ( not under the auspices of the Board of Management )

## Bushey Israel Fund :

The B.I.F. are launching a Cash Prize Draw, with three Cash prizes each month for eleven months and, in the twelfth month, a Grand Prize of £500. Tickets are nowavailable: please contact Leon Mitchell (950.5496).

Please make a note in your diary : Sunday, 8th June 1975. BARBECUE.....

Men, please start getting fit: we are planning a Sponsored Walk and we are counting on your support - and your ability to cover a good many miles!

The Committee are always ready to welcome workers and people with ideas: We have a meeting coming up on the 18th February , and then another on the 12th March. Please get in touch with Leon Mitchell if you are interested in giving us your support.

000 000 000

#### Bushey WIZO

We are delighted to report that about £500 was raised through our Sponsored Walk. This was a most enjoyable, healthy and comparatively easy way of raising money for Israel, and we hope to plan another Walk very shortly.

The WIZO SPRING FAIR will be on the 11th & 12th February and we hope to raise about £450 on our Stall selling beautifully dressed dolls, aprons, etc etc.

Our next 'evening' will be on Thursday, 6th March and will be a talk on Acupuncture, to which all members and their husbands are invited. New members will, of course, be more than welcome. The venue will be 73 Shaftesbury Ave., Kenton; starting at 8.30 p.m.

Our main function this year will be a "PEARLY KING & QUEEN" evening on Sunday, 16th March. Tickets will be £5 each and - following on the fantastic social successes we have had so far - we hope that this will be a night to remember. Please contact Evelyn Hope (950.1591) for tickets.

On 22nd April, at 45 Cavendish Drive, Edgware, there will be a talk on Juvenile Delinquency, and once again this will be for members and their husbands.

For further information regarding any of our meetings, or our activities in general, please contact our chairman, Evelyn Hope, who will be very pleased to hear from you.